Site Report — Perryville — Dec./Jan 24-25

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Ken Barbour, Head Teacher
and LPSD School Board Members

Photos & Description of Activities and Events

Mr. Lancaster being silly with the littles. They find him funny and often giggle at his jokes. Every morning
there is a morning meeting and students and staff debrief about the comings and goings of the day. The
pledge and moment of silence is observed every morning.

Audrey has volunteered extra hours at the school to help high schoolers prepare their capstone project. She
even brings her own beads and expertise. The students love learning these traditions.

Personnel Update

Teachers are working hard to provide students with everything that they need for them to meet
expectations and the standards. Mark Kosbruk is doing a fantastic job cooking lunches for the students.
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Angelina Phillips is our new night gym sub. She also has become a member of LSAC and is showing the
desire for leading and partnering in the community and with the school.

Classroom Highlights

Preschoolers learned the letters k, LI, Mm. We are still continuing Alutiiq language and culture everyday. This
month we did Hibernating culture bucket. The students enjoyed making their own “cave” to hibernate in.
We also are learning about different animals. Why some have fur, why some do not, and why fish have scales

and others do not. They are excelling in Ignite app which is a learning app as well as letter quiz app. We
hosted a Valentine’s craft last Friday.
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The areas assessed were math, reading and language usage, and all students showed growth. We are
continuing to work hard in math, reading, and writing to get levels up, up, up, in order to build a good
foundation for future learning. We are gearing up for Valentine’s day. The elementary will have a small party
in the afternoon with an exchange of Valentine’s. We are planning a school wide spirit week before the
district basketball games. A note will go home and we will encourage participation in this fun event. Finally,
we have a 4" grade team that plans on participating in Battle of the Boos.

The Middle School and High School students are working hard towards completion of the required standards
in Social Studies, Cultural Awareness, and ELA for this year. We had three students attend the basketball
camp at Newhalen. All three worked hard and had a good time. Practice continues in preparation for the
basketball tournament in Chignik Lake. We will have five students going.

Students continue to make satisfactory progress through their standards in math and science. The same is
true for Technology and Employability standards.

LSAC Activity

We had a LSAC meeting on January 29". Due to busy schedules we were unable to meet in December but

January was a success. LSAC discussed graduation for Kinder, 8th grade, and Seniors. We have this lined up
and will talk in more detail during our Feb. LSAC.

Community Engagement

The Student Government is planning a Valentine’s Day Spaghetti Dinner on Friday the 14", The community
is invited to attend. In December the students put on the Christmas play “Techno or No Techno” for their
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parents and relatives. The students did a wonderful job with the acting and singing of the songs. “Walking

Taco’s” was a success and the Christmas Bizaar brought in community and member support.

Professional Development

Teachers attended the required inservice in January. Teachers met online on January 24" and 27", Ken
Barbour attended the Saturday January 18" inservice as well. Teachers used the time to catch up on some
much needed work and the overall expression was it was good to get some time to focus on tasks that may
otherwise have to be done after school hours, and placed based learning lessons are being utilized and
created.

Pupil % Attendance K-12

Perryville had a 76% attendance for both December and January. Letters have been sent home about
student attendance. We are hoping that this will improve as the sun shifts and our planning a competition
between the school sites. More info to come on that.

Student and Staff Safety
Students and staff completed the mandatory fire drills in December and January. January’s drill was
completed in two minutes.

Other
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